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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

January 30, 2020
The January 30, 2020 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President John Weidert at 8:07 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room at Good Samaritan.

ATTENDANCE
Present:  John Weidert, President; Harv Shelton, Treasurer; Michele Staples, Secretary; Susan Clark; Allen Hargis; Jack Reuter; Grover Scarborough; Bob Sweeten; Lori McMinn; Corrine White  Absent: Paul Bridges; Phyllis Johannsen; Bill Fish; Greg Gillis; Guests: Nancy Hendricks; Bob Fiorendino; Spencer Jordan; Bob Vittengl

Secretary’s Report/Minutes

Minutes of the December 19, 2019 meeting which were previously distributed for Board review.  Jack Reuter moved the minutes be accepted; second by Susan Clark. Motion passed unanimously.
Charity Corp
See Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
The monthly treasurer’s reports as previously distributed for Board review were discussed by Treasurer Harv Shelton.  The reconciled balance of the Operations Account as of December 31, 2019 was $15,762.57. The balances for the Charity Corporation as of December 31, 2019 were: Working Account = $ 23,224.40; Reserve Account = 9,837.23; Total = $ 33,061.63. 
Susan Clark moved the Treasurers reported be accepted; second by Lori McMinn. Motion passed unanimously.

Harv Shelton reported he added a line item for the Satellite club support and for the Rotary shirt subsidies.  Gave grants committee $15k to work with for the year.  Terry Young is the treasurer for the Satellite club and mailed a check for $957.80 for the club’s dues. 
Michele Staples moved to get a credit card for the Rotary to be drawn on the Charity Corporation account; second by Harv Shelton.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Foundation
Grover Scarborough reported we have $16,662 so far through January.

Membership
Phyllis Johannsen was absent
Grants
Paul Bridges was absent.  Corrine White reported getting ready for second round of grants.  Applications will be accepted from March 1st through April 15th.  Will use same rating as last time.

Fund Raising 

Lydia McCarthy is still chair until Change of Gavel when Melanie Pederson will take over.  The club is to think over whether to split the Mother’s Day fundraiser with the Satellite club and have the discussion again at the next meeting. 
Public Relations

Bob Sweeten reported had a great turn out of Rotarians for the 50th Anniversary kickoff.
Service Projects
Bill Fish was absent
Club Administration
Greg Gillis was absent
Discussion on the 50th Anniversary celebration - a check for $1600 was paid to take part in the celebration.  The thought is to have food for sale and when we recoup our $1600 and remaining money should be split between the 3 clubs.

President-Elect

Susan Clark reported concerns over Judge Naramore speaking to us considering he is up for re-election.  Everyone was in agreement that he is not to speak about his upcoming re-election.
Immediate Past President

Lori McMinn reported needs approval from the board to offer Cruise Fest 21 & 22 as a fundraiser.  Both cruises are leaving out of Galveston in February, one to the Bahamas on the Jewel in 2021 and the other to the Western Caribbean on the Allure in 2022. 
Harv Shelton moved to offer Cruise Fest 21 & 22 for fundraisers; second by Grover Scarborough. Motion passed unanimously

Vice President

Jack Rueter had nothing to report.
President
John Weidert put a question to the board whether to meet on the 4th Thursday or the last Thursday of the month for the board meeting.  Everyone agreed to the 4th Thursday.
Adjournment
Motion to adjourn made by Lori McMinn, second by Bob Sweeten.  Motion passed unanimously. President John Weidert adjourned the meeting.
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